

## "STATIC"

annoys most of us, but we are much more annoyed if Christmas time comes "around" and we are financially embarrassed.

It is not too late to join our Christmas Club and assure a merry Christmas for 1927.

Be annoyed long enough now to join our Christmas Savings Club and you won't be annoyed next December.

#### **BANKING HOURS**

Daily 7:30 A. M. to 3 P. M.

Saturday

7:30 A. M. to 12 M.

Saturday Evenings 7 P. M. to 8 P. M.

# Hubbard Woods Trust & Savings Bank

952 Linden Avenue

Hubbard Woods

#### A TRIBUTE TO SCOUT LEADERS

(In commemoration of Boy Scout Anniversary February 7-14)
Came a Call from the Home,
Life's starting Place,
"Help! That the men to be,
Building on firm foundations
May Love and Honor Me."

Came a Call from the School,
Where mind and hand
Are trained for tasks to be done,
"Help! That the lessons I strive to
teach

May live when school days are gone."

Came a Call from the Church,
Where the soul is touched,
"Help! That all boys may see
The greatness of having a share in
the work
For God and Eternity!"

Came a Call from the Nation,
Mine and yours,
"Help! And in Freedom's name
Teach future men I am only safe
When all of them 'Play the Game!'"

Came the answer, strong and clear,
"Here am I
To serve and assist all three

To the glory of Home and God and
Land
Talanta Talanta I''

I'll do my best—Take me!"
—Ludwig S. Dale.

#### O. E. S. MEETING

Winnetka chapter 942, Order Eastern Star, will hold a stated meeting Monday evening, January 24, at 7:30 o'clock, in the temple.

Mrs. Charles Coyle of 1097 Cherry street, Winnetka has returned from the Washington Boulevard hospital, where she has been under observation and treatment.

### PUBLIC FORUM

January 14, 1927

Editor, WINNETKA TALK:

In behalf of the Winnetka League of Women Voters, I wish to thank you for the excellent page of publicity given to the league in the issue of January 8.

We were very much pleased with it and are grateful for your co-operation.

Respectfully yours,
Clara W. Rummler,
Corresponding secretary.

Editor WINNETKA TALK:

Thank you very much indeed for your valuable co-operation during the Christmas seal campaign!

It was a generous contribution toward our success and we appreciate the effort and good will that it indicated on your part.

Best wishes for a happy new year!

Cordially yours,

Louise Sachs,

President, Chicago Tuberculosis Institute.

Gamble Rogers, son of Mr. and Mrs. John Rogers of Port Orange, Fla., formerly of Winnetka, has returned to his home in Florida after a short business trip in Chicago, and a visit with Daniel Leonard of 861 Bryant.

Mrs. Albert Dockery and Miss Frances Dockery of Memphis, Tenn., arrived in Kenilworth Tuesday to spend the week as the guests of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Cherry, 422 Abbottsford road.

Mrs. Walter Noble Gillett, 533
Roslyn road, Kenilworth, entertained
the study class under Dr. Arthur Guy
Terry on Thursday.

